
                                WORCESTER COUNTY ELECTRICAL BOARD 
MEETING MINUTES 

January 10, 2023 
 
The Worcester County Electrical Board met on Tuesday January 10, 2023 in the meeting room 
of the Government Center Building, One West Market Street Room 1102, Snow Hill, MD 
21863. Members present were Kenny Lambertson, Chairman, Carl Smith, Roy Case, Duane 
Duncan and Michael Patchett Members.  As well as Roscoe Leslie, County Attorney, Jennifer 
Keener, Director of Planning and Zoning and Deborah Mooney, License Permit Clerk III. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Kenny Lambertson chairman, at 3:08 PM.  
 
The minutes of the last meeting held on November 15, 2022 and the agenda for this meeting 
were reviewed. A motion was made by Roy Case to accept, and Carl Smith seconded the motion. 
It was unanimously carried to approve the minutes and agenda, as presented.   
 
The following is the Treasurer’s Report to be included in the minutes: 
 
November: 
58 permits were issued in November $1450.00 for electrical permits and $300.00 for electrical 
registrations.  Total for November is $1750.00.  Subject to confirmation by department. 
 
December: 
48 permits were issued in December $1200.00 for electrical permits and $200.00 for electrical 
registrations.  Total for December is $1400.00.  Subject to confirmation by department. 
 
The board reviewed Larry White’s application to take the Inspector’s exam.  After reviewing his 
paperwork Roy Case motioned to approve the application and Duane Duncan seconded the motion.  It 
was unanimously carried to approve the application for Mr. White to take the Inspector exam.  Deborah 
Mooney will contact Mr. White to make arrangements for testing. 
 
Kenny Lambertson reminded the board that the county commissioners will meet on January 17, 2023. at 
10:30. The reason for board members to attend is if there are any questions the commissioners may the 
board members can answer them.  The chairman said that barring unforeseen circumstances he would 
be able to attend.  If any other board members can attend to support the chairman it will be greatly 
appreciatied. 

 
There being no other business to discuss Mike Patchett motioned to adjourn the meeting and Carl 
Smith seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous and the meeting adjourned at 3:35 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 Deborah Mooney, License Permit Clerk III  
 Electrical Board 
 


